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REPORT TO MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL

DATE: 	December 3, 2024

To:		Mayor and City Council

From:	Elisa M. Folsom, Deputy Fire Chief

[bookmark: _Hlk117499536]Subject:	Requesting authorization to repurpose funding from a completed FY 2025 CIP #252 Fire Facility Renovation subproject to FY2025 CIP #252 Fire Administration HVAC Repair and restoration.

Recommendation

Accept this report.

Background

In Fiscal Year 2025 the Capital Improvement Plan approved $115,000 for the Heights Fire Station Boiler Replacement.  On November 5, 2024 the project was successfully completed by Milestone Engineering and Construction.  The project was completed $29,091.10 under the projected quote; and costs associated with the project. 

On November 14, 2024 the Fire Department Johnson Controls HVAC software located within the Headquarters Administrative Building ceased to allow remote access to administrators for the purposes of augmenting the system to corresponding internal / external temperatures; occupancy cycles, and automated systems.  The Johnson Controls Software imparts complete control over the heating and cooling of the Fire Department Administrative Building, Fire Prevention Offices, and Large Training Room.

The automated computer system no longer has the ability to recognize, date, external / internal temperatures, and occupancy status.  Currently Fire Administration is manually switching the system on and off intermittently 24 hours a day.  When turned on, the heating system rises to 91 degrees and higher.  When turned off, no heating occurs.  

The existing system is twenty-four (24) years old; and no longer supports replacement of existing thermostats or software updates.  



Discussion

[bookmark: _GoBack]Transferring the remaining $29,091.10 to the Administration HVAC repair and restoration will enable the necessary repairs to the heating system, ensuring it operates efficiently and reliably.  This will help reduce overall heating costs by improving energy efficiently.  Additionally, needed repairs will mitigate the risk of damage caused by freezing pipes, which can lead to costly repairs and significant disruption.
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